
TENDER 012/09 PROVISION OF DRILLING, DEVELOPMENT AND TESTING OF BORES ATTACHMENT 1

SUMMARY OF TENDER SUBMISSIONS

Respondent & 
Description of 

Response

Is it 
Compliant?
Yes or No

Comment Against Criteria

Evaluation 
Score Price Rank

Capacity
Demonstrated 
experience in 

completing similar 
projects

Demonstrated 
understanding of 
the required tasks

Social & economic 
effects on the local 

community

Ardmay Pty Ltd T/as 
RBM Drilling
(Conforming Offer)

Yes In operation since 
2004. Have 2 
licenced drillers & 2 
assistants.  Industry 
experience 2-42 yrs. 
Have 1 drill rig & 
associated test 
pumping equipment.  
Cable tool drilling 
supplied by 
subcontractor. 
Provided safety 
policy & procedures.

Have provided 
services to 3 other 
local govt’s: Stirling, 
Melville & Vincent.  
Completed 30 bores 
successfully with no 
failures or redrilling.  
Also undertake work 
for Total Eden, 
including a bore on 
the Sorrento 
foreshore for the 
City.

Demonstrated 
thorough 
understanding of 
requirements.  
Provided clear and 
concise work 
methodology 
addressing each 
component of work 
with timeframes.  
Meet City’s 14 day 
completion 
requirement.

Are based in 
Ballajura.  Will hire 
equipment and 
employ casual 
labour from local 
area when required.

82.4% Mud Rotary
$186,591

Cable Tool
$158,120

Total
$344,711

1

All requirements have 
been met.

Ardmay Pty Ltd T/as 
RBM Drilling 
(Alternative Offer)

Yes In operation since 
2004. Have 2 
licenced drillers & 2 
assistants.  Industry 
experience 2-42 yrs. 
Have 1 drill rig & 
associated test 
pumping equipment.  
Cable tool drilling 
supplied by 
subcontractor. 
Provided safety 
policy & procedures.

Have provided 
services to 3 other 
local govt’s: Stirling, 
Melville & Vincent.  
Completed 30 bores 
successfully with no 
failures or redrilling.  
Also undertake work 
for Total Eden, 
including a bore on 
the Sorrento 
foreshore for the 
City.

Demonstrated 
thorough 
understanding of 
requirements.  
Provided clear and 
concise work 
methodology 
addressing each 
component of work 
with timeframes.  
Meet City’s 14 day 
completion 
requirement.

Are based in 
Ballajura.  Will hire 
equipment and 
employ casual 
labour from local 
area when required.

82.4% Mud Rotary
$188,818

Cable Tool
$158,120

Total
$344,938

1

Offered alternative 
breakdown of rates.
All requirements have 
been met.
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Respondent & 
Description of 

Response

Is it 
Compliant?
Yes or No

Comment Against Criteria

Evaluation 
Score Price Rank

Capacity
Demonstrated 
experience in 

completing similar 
projects

Demonstrated 
understanding of 
the required tasks

Social & economic 
effects on the local 

community

Western Irrigation Pty 
Ltd

Yes Established in 1968 
with 30+ staff.  Key 
personnel detailed 
with 15-25 yrs 
experience.  Have 5 
drill rigs & 
associated test 
pumping equipment 
& workshop.  Safety 
policy not supplied.

Highly experienced 
company that listed 
work for 6 local 
governments 
including the City.  2 
contracts current, 
rest on an ‘as & 
when required’ basis

Demonstrated good 
understanding of 
requirements 
addressing their 
work methodology.

Based in Bibra 
Lake.  Have several 
staff living in COJ.  
Their work will 
provide a long-term 
benefit to the City 
through the 
minimisation of 
ongoing costs of 
owning bore and 
pump assets.

75.9% Mud Rotary
$228,639

Cable Tool
$230,390

Total
$459,030

2

All requirements have 
been met.

Miltide Pty Ltd T/as 
Rond Drilling

Yes In operation for 50 
years.  Have 6 
employees incl. 2 
licensed drillers.  
Have 2 operational 
drill rigs & 
associated test 
pumping equipment. 
Safety policy 
provided.  Did not 
address additional 
resources, however 
Cable tool drilling 
supplied by 
subcontractor.

Demonstrated 
experience 
providing services to 
other local govts: 
Rockingham, 
Kwinana, Gosnells 
& Wanneroo.  All 
contracts are 
current.

Demonstrated good 
understanding of 
requirements.  
Provided a 
breakdown of tasks 
involved in drilling a 
bore including 
timeframes.  Did not 
meet City’s 14 day 
completion 
requirement.

Based in Belmont.  
Will purchase casing 
and screens from 
Total Eden in 
Joondalup.

73.9% Mud Rotary
$165,663

Cable Tool
$202,008

Total
$367,671

3

All requirements have 
been met.



TENDER 012/09 PROVISION OF DRILLING, DEVELOPMENT AND TESTING OF BORES ATTACHMENT 1

Respondent & 
Description of 

Response

Is it 
Compliant?
Yes or No

Comment Against Criteria

Evaluation 
Score Price Rank

Capacity
Demonstrated 
experience in 

completing similar 
projects

Demonstrated 
understanding of 
the required tasks

Social & economic 
effects on the local 

community

Diverse Resources 
Group Pty Ltd

Partially 
compliant

In operation since 
November 2007. 
Are based in South 
Australia with a 
depot in Broome.  
They have 11 staff 
with experience 
supplied for all staff.  
Have 7 drill rigs and 
associated 
equipment.  Do not 
have cable tool 
drilling.  Not clear 
how they will supply 
services, with no 
equipment or
personnel in Perth.

Demonstrated 
satisfactory level of 
experience in 
providing similar 
services. 6 
examples of recent 
work were supplied 
including 
groundwater test 
holes, a mineral 
exploration hole and 
production bores.

Demonstrated a 
thorough 
understanding of 
requirements for 
rotary drilling.  A 
breakdown of the 
tasks associated 
with drilling was 
supplied.

Based in North 
Plympton, South 
Australia.  Will 
purchase 
consumables in the 
local area.

71.2% Mud Rotary
$385,191

4

Did not offer cable tool 
drilling method.

Monclauz Pty Ltd T/as 
Water Pump Services & 
Aqua Attack Drilling

Partially 
compliant

In operation since 
1993.  They have 5 
employees and 1 
licenced driller. The 
role of each staff 
member was 
supplied; however 
length of industry 
experience was not 
detailed.  No 
information supplied 
of their equipment.  
They do not supply 
cable tool drilling.

Provided list of 12 
projects undertaken.  
4 were for local 
govts.  Pump 
servicing and the 
manufacture of 
pump stations was 
the more prevalent 
type of work 
undertaken.  It was 
not stated how 
recent the work was 
undertaken.

A general approach 
to methodology, 
approach to tasks 
and timeframes was 
supplied.  No 
itemised list of tasks 
for drilling a bore 
was supplied;
however the 
information supplied 
demonstrated an 
understanding of the 
requirements.

Are located in 
Mindarie.  Their 
services provided 
would aid the City in 
the maintenance of 
parks and open 
spaces and the 
efficient use of water 
resources.

62.7% Mud Rotary
$249,232

5

Did not offer cable tool 
drilling method.


